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 To:  Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager 
   Matt Croft, Technical Consultant 
   Abdinasir Abdulle, Utility Analyst 
 
Date:  October 26, 2015 
 
Re: 15-035-03 - Rocky Mountain Power’s Compliance Filing to Implement the 

Commission’s bench order of its Energy Balancing Account. 
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS (Approval) 
The Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) recommends that the Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”) approve Rocky Mountain Power’s (“Company) Compliance Filing (“Filing”). 
The Division has reviewed this Filing and determined that that Company complied with the 
Commission’s Order. 
 
ISSUE 
On October 20, 2015, the Company filed its Compliance filing with the Commission. This Filing 
consisted of the Tariff pages and the work papers. The Company proposed an effective date of 
November 1, 2015. On the same date, the Commission issued a Notice of Filing and Comment 
Period in which it stated that “any interested party may submit comments on PacifiCorp’s Filing 
on or before 5:00 p.m., Monday, October 26, 2015. This memorandum represents the 
Division’s comments of the Company’s Filing. 

 

DISCUSSION 
In Compliance with the Commission’s October 1, 2015 bench order, the Company filed its 
compliance filing with the Commission on October 20, 2015. The Division has reviewed this 
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Filing in light of the Stipulation and determined that Tariff revisions contained in this filing 
comply with the Commission’s bench order.  

 

CONCLUSION 
The Division concludes that the filing accurately implements the Commission’s bench order and 
recommends approval. 

 

CC: Bob Lively, RMP 

 Michele Beck, OCS 

 


